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We come to the end of one Lions year and begin a new one with a new Governor, 

cabinet, and club officers. And what a great year it is that is ending. We added 3 

new clubs and grew membership by about 100. Why is membership important? – 

Our moto is “We Serve” and 100 new members means we can increase our service 

to our communities. For the past two years as 2nd Vice District Governor and then 

1st VDG, I’ve had the opportunity to travel around the district and visit many 

clubs. I am so impressed by what those clubs are doing in their communities. They 

are making a difference in the lives of the children and elderly in so many ways. If 

those 100 members are in clubs that support the Lions Camp with the extra $10.00 

per member that means the camp has $3,000 more to spend on disabled children.  

As we start the new year we are committed to continuing this growth with another 

100 members. Our goal is that every one of our 49 clubs grow by at least 1 mem-

ber – that gives us half our 100 growth goal. The other half comes from re-

vitalizing 3 clubs for 30 new members and starting at least 1 new club for 20 mem-

bers.  

The year ending also put in place two ways to help individual clubs. Through a 

grant of $14,000 from the Lions International Foundation and matching funds of 

$14,000 raised from clubs, district, and the community, we have funding to pur-

chase 4 new Spot Vision Screening Systems. These 4 units are available to be 

shared by clubs across the District, especially smaller clubs in smaller communi-

ties. Contact Jim Chapman at 325-388-3231 to participate. The second help we 

now have is a District concession trailer that is available for all clubs to use. The 

trailer has been provided by the Kingsland and Brady clubs to be used in raising 

funds for the clubs charities budget. The trailer is available on a first come basis 

and can be reserved through the Brady club President David Powell 325-456-4147. 

I look forward to visiting all the clubs in the coming months – thanks for all you 
do - Dave 
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Mark Brown 

PO Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-942-8850 

Cell 325-245-6613 

rnatxf@gmail.com 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

Conventions 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Diabetes Awareness 

 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 
hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

Kathy Singleton recently emailed Lions Clubs Interna-
tional. When she was a first-grader in Springfield, Mis-
souri, the Lions club bought her first pair of glasses. “I 
still remember the joy I felt when I was able to distin-
guish that trees had individual leaves. It excited my heart 
to learn to see the world in its infinite beauty,” she elo-
quently wrote us. “I pray y’all continue blessing many 
other kids like y’all did me.” 

Yes, Ms. Singleton, for the next 100 years, we will keep on helping chil-
dren as well as adults as we have for the past century. In our Centennial 
year, we want to honor and remember the past as well as move our great 
Association forward. 

During our long history Lions not only reached out to individuals but also 
often impacted entire communities. After an earthquake and tsunami dev-
astated Afognak, Alaska, in 1964, Lions built a new town for residents. 
Five years earlier in the tinder-dry cattle country of Texas, their town reg-
ularly threatened by prairie fires, Leakey Lions started a fire brigade in-
cluding a fire truck. Long ago in 1925, alarmed by the inadequacy of 
schools, York Lions in Pennsylvania began a well-stocked circulating li-
brary. The pages of the LION from the last century are filled with tens of 
thousands of such examples of life-changing and often life-preserving 
service. 

Our Centennial service goal is to serve at least 100 million people by June 
2018. We are on pace to shatter that goal. Please have your club “join the 
party.” Celebrate the Centennial in other ways, too, by inviting family and 
friends to serve with you and by planning a Legacy Project in your com-
munity. Find out how to participate at Lions100.org. 

I am honored to serve as your Centennial president. I hope you are just as 
thrilled to be a Lion at this special moment in our grand history. The ser-
vice we do today will echo down the decades as we invariably strengthen 
our Association and leave Lions Clubs in better shape than ever for gener-
ations to come. 

Chancellor Bob Corlew 

Lions Clubs International President 

International President’s Message 

http://lions100.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php


July 2016                                                                 We Serve                                                                    Page 3                                                              

Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Leo Chairperson 

 

LCIF 

IPDG John Gammill 

P.O. Box 1822 

Mason, TX 76856 

C. 325-347-2806 

masonlion1972@gmail.com 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

2nd VDG Russell Livingston 

                                          Russell’s Ramblings 

                                  By 2 VDGE Russell Livingston 

As we embark on our three year joint venture it is time to look back and 

look forward. I have been a member of the Midland Downtown Lions 

Club since 1986 and have had a blast every minute of those 30 years. 

Over the years, I will wax nostalgic and look ahead to the coming 

months ahead. 

Saturday July 16 2016 was an important day. Your Cabinet Officers and 

Leadership Team were eloquently sworn into office by Vice Council 

Chairman Rick Talbert. Your leadership team promised to serve our dis-

trict Lions. Through training and your patience, I stand ready to serve 

you to the best of my ability. 

I recall the first time I was inducted into office as a Lion. PID Mike But-

ler offered  words and inspiration to serve my club as a Tail Twister. 

Those words are very similar to the words offered by VCC Rick. 

Installing officers offer encouragement, validation and direction to the 

officers to be installed. Accepting the challenge is not something to be 

taken lightly. For me, will be the challenge of visiting clubs in the dis-

trict. I am certainly looking forward to visiting your clubs, hearing your 

concerns and hopefully moving toward a solution. 

As we move through this year, let’s keep sight on the goal. Remembering 

our motto, We Serve we can press forward. It is great to be a Lion! 

District Meeting Dates  

November 4 & 5, Winters    

January 22 & 23 2017, Mid-Winter Conference, Brady    

April 28 & 29 2017, District Convention, San Angelo  
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Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 
Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 
c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

TLERC 

IPDG John Gammill 

P.O. Box 1822 

Mason, TX 76856 

C. 325-347-2806 

masonlion1972@gmail.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Jim Brisbin 

 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

1st District Meeting Coleman 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388/-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

Midland West Side’s Newest Member being sworn in 

by her uncle Council Chair Rick Talbert 
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Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

Cell 000-000-0000 

xxx 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 

 What a great first District Meeting we had in Coleman. A great big thank you to the 

Coleman clubs and their members for doing such a great job in providing an enjoyable Friday 

evening and great meeting location on Saturday. Turn out by Lions was also great – I guess we 

had around 70 for lunch Saturday. For clubs who missed the meeting we will be sending the 

club president the key handouts including the “Lions Club Trailer” info, the Spot Vision screen-

ing info, District Budget, the Club admin presentation on “Financial Responsibilities of Club 

members, Club Board, and Club Treasurer”, our District Membership Goals, and list of Sup-

ported Charities”.  

 Our next District meeting is in Winters Texas, November 4th & 5th.  The agenda is starting 

to take shape and includes Administrative Topics of Electing Club Officers followed by the re-

sponsibilities of the sponsor of new members. For the Keynote speaker I am trying to get 

Patty Rodriquez from the Lions Camp to talk about how they recruit counselors, the work 

week of a counselor, and why the counselors want to come to Kerrville.  

 My challenge to the clubs. “STOP LOSING MEMBERS” Last year we dropped 187 mem-

bers! In July we dropped 22 members. Granted some leave for old age, some leave because 

they move, but not 187 and not the 22. One of the chief responsibilities of the club president, 

the other club officers, the club board of directors, is to make every member feel wanted, im-

portant, and appreciated. Members leave because they never felt truly connected to the club. 

They never felt their membership in the club had a positive impact on their community. They 

joined the Lions for a reason – they left because the reason they joined was never fulfilled. 

Why do I care so much about losing members, because it says we aren’t meeting our moto of 

“We Serve”? How much more service and how much better off our communities would be if 

we had those 187 members working with us today. If a member says “I want to drop my 

membership” please don’t just say goodbye! Encourage them to continue their membership, 

remind them why they joined in the first place, and find out why they want to drop. The club 

leadership needs to use the reason members drop to assess the club and how it relates to 

members and use this information to make the club stronger. 

 My thanks to all you Lions out there and for all you do for your communities - Dave      



District 2-A1 Newsletter and Website Sponsors   

The District needs your support for 2016-2017   
 

Be A Team Player by showing your support for the District Gover-
nor Team and District 2-A1 by advertising in the 2016-2017 Dis-
trict publications.   
 

We need your support more than ever as these monies pay for 

the District Directory.  
 

Please purchase your space as soon as possible by completing 

this form and sending it with your check to the  District Treasurer, 

Lion Chris Maxwell, 408 CR 109, Sweetwater, TX 79556.   
 

Business Card size: $50.00  

Double Business Card size: $100.00  

Quadruple Business Card size: $150.00  
 

Name: (if a Club also give the contact name)  

Address: Email address  

Phone #’s  

Text/logo. etc. on ad ) or, if you would like, include a copy of your 

card/ad as you would like it to appear.   

 

Thank you, The District Governor Team  
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